

Contact:

Meghan Jordan Zach Brown

Communications Specialist II Engineer III, Surface Water Management

Meghan.Jordan@snoco.org Zach.Brown@snoco.org

425-388-3918 425-388-6428

## Snohomish County Hosting Public Meeting on Potential Mann Road and Ben Howard Road Flooding Improvements

Event to be Held at Mountainview Christian Fellowship on Thursday, December 8 from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

**EVERETT, Wash., December 1, 2016** – Snohomish County Public Works is hosting a public meeting to present the findings of a feasibility study to address flooding on Mann Road and Ben Howard Road, south of Sultan. The county is also requesting public comment on the project. The potential project entails raising the road elevation at two locations on Ben Howard Road and one on Mann Road at Devil's Elbow.

To learn more about the feasibility study, potential improvements, or to formally submit your comment, please attend the public meeting.

Public Meeting: Mann Road and Ben Howard Road Flooding Improvements

- When: Thursday, December 8 from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.
- Where: Mountainview Christian Fellowship 211 6<sup>th</sup> Street, Sultan, WA 98294
- What: A feasibility study has been completed for the Mann Road and Ben Howard Road area to
  understand where the roads flood, to what extent, and how the levels of the Skykomish River
  correlate with the flooding. The public is invited to learn more about the study, view maps, ask
  questions, and provide formal comment on the potential improvements. To learn more, visit
  snohomishcountywa.gov/3759.

Mann Road is the only access point for hundreds of homes south of the City of Sultan. During the fall and winter, flooding in the area is caused by the Skykomish River, the South Slough, and streams draining the hills to the south. Multiple points along Mann Road, Ben Howard Road, and 311<sup>th</sup> Avenue SE are susceptible to flooding during these events. Road closures due to flooding disrupt residents from accessing their homes and impacts school bus routes, emergency services, and more.

Currently this project is in preliminary stages of design. Construction is expected to begin in the spring of 2020 and targeted for completion in the fall of 2020. The project cost is estimated to be \$1.9 million and the county has applied for a grant to cover some of the cost.

**About Snohomish County Public Works** 

The Snohomish County Public Works Department employs approximately 600 staff members that develop and maintain county roads; control and manage surface water quantity, quality, and fish habitats; and oversee the recycling and disposal of solid waste. The department's main office is located at 3000 Rockefeller Ave., Everett, WA 98201. For more information about Snohomish County Public Works, visit <a href="https://www.snohomishcountywa.gov/PublicWorks">www.snohomishcountywa.gov/PublicWorks</a>.

###